




























































































Clarification of Public Health South’s Submission on the Kingston Plan 
Change.

As a whole Public Health South (PHS) supports this change and think that this 
is a very well thought out plan with health generally well covered throughout 
the Plan.  There are a few areas that PHS think are particularly good and 
ones that we think need a little bit of amending.

Objective 1: Activity area 4:  Public Health South supports this for recreational 
purposes and we believe that this needs to include and  to ensure that this 
area is designed to provide safety, enjoyment and accessibility for all people 
(i.e. Ensure that people feel safe through adequate lighting and it is easy for 
less mobile people to get into these areas).

Objective 4.1: Cycle/Walkways:  The plan for footpaths for 
pedestrians/cyclists on every road (in the transport plan) is fully supported by 
Public Health South. With the idea to have informal walkways in the 
recreational areas, we would highly recommend that a few of the major 
pathways have winter conditions and accessibility for all taken into 
consideration (i.e. paved or a material that will withstand the conditions). 
Public Health South suggests a mixed approach with some of the pathways 
being paved and the others being the more informal pathways already in the 
plan.
PHS does have a concern about the walkways and their safety. We believe 
there is the need for lighting to be included in the walkways provision of the 
plan.

Sun Protection:  In your Plan Change you state: “Ensure open spaces are 
designed to have good solar access and protection from the wind” Public 
Health South partially supports this but feel there needs to be a clear 
statement in here about solar protection as well as access. We suggest a 
mixture of shade and availability for sunlight. 

Health Impact Assessment (HIA):  Public Health South recommends that the 
council undertake a HIA to find the impact of this plan on health and wellbeing 
of the current and future population. 

Objective 3: Water: Public Health South supports the reticulated water supply 
in the plan and want to add the requirement for the supply to be registered 
under the Drinking Water Amendment Act 2007. 

Objective 3: Wastewater:  Public Health South strongly supports the 
reticulated wastewater system but feel a few things should to be taken into 
consideration.

� In policy 3.5 there are allowances for staged provision of infrastructure 
and running at full capacity for those. We recommend having a 
statement that allows for the system running under capacity (thus not 
efficiently) and what would be done (possibly an alarm system).

� We would like to see provision for the water intake being upstream and 
uphill of the wastewater treatment plant to avoid contamination. 



� We recommend that the site for the wastewater disposal be checked to 
make sure it has no cultural significance and to move the site if it does.

� The site of disposal should be of low use by general public (because of 
ground compacting by people walking on it). 

� We recommend that the visibility of the plant from the town is low. 

Hope this clarifies our submission. Feel free to give me a call or flick me an 
email if you would like further clarification. 


